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NEWSLETTER MARCH 2017





ASAK


Pray that you are all well. Over the next few weeks I ask that you remember us in your duaas as we come towards the end of our time at the Eden and are preparing for our move to London House.


Mr M Ditta (Principal)











Big Star Little Star Assembly Ideas


A provisional date for Wednesday 29th March at 1:45pm has been set for the Big Star, Little Star Assembly. If any parents have any suggestions of any BIG STARS in the community, please can you let me know so I can add them to the bank of STARS we are building.





Year 1 Science at Eden Boys


TEAMWORK is the theme for Science week this year. We are teaming up with the Eden Boys. Year 1 pupils will visit the Eden on Thursday 16th March 2017, and will get involved in some science activities which are age appropriate.





People who Help Us 


In Reception, pupils are learning about all the people who help them in their daily lives. This is linked to the STAR value of SERVICE. Thank you to Dr. S Imam and Sahin Captin (Nurse) who visited the school to share their work with the pupils.





Eureka Trip 


Year 1 pupils are planning to visit Eureka Museum on Wednesday 15th March as part of their work on Science. Letters will be sent separately.





Principals Surgery


Wednesday 22nd March 2017 – 3pm – 6pm





Healthy Lunch Boxes


Just a reminder that we are a healthy school and we promote a healthy snack as well as a healthy lunch. PLEASE DO NOT SEND YOUR CHILD IN WITH CRISPS, CHOCOLATES AND OTHER SUGARY FOODS.





World Book Day


Thank you to all the parents who supported the pupils with costumes for World Book Day. It was amazing to see so many pupils dressed up in a variety of outfits.


All proceeds will be donated to Book Aid International.





Phonics Workshops for Year 1 





There is a planned Phonics workshop for Year 1 on Wednesday 22nd March 2017. This is to ensure that all parents are aware of the statutory screening test which will take place after the Easter break. It is imperative that ALL parents attend. Workshops will take place at 8:30am, 2:00pm and 5:30pm. I am confident that with running three workshops in one day that we will secure 100% attendance.





In EYFS we will be running Phase 3 and early phase 4 Phonic workshops as many pupils are now making good progress. This workshop will be held on??? At 2pm and 5:30pm. It is imperative that all pupils attend.





Family Fun Day


Sunday 26th February was the first Family Fun Day at The Olive School, Preston. The day was packed with activities for all. There was a BBQ, Biryani Stalls, Popcorn, Candyfloss, Donkey Rides, Penalty Shootouts, Hook a Duck, Fairground rides and much much more. The day was a real community event with visitors attending from all faiths and from all communities.  


A huge thank you to all the volunteers who helped out before, during and after the event.  Also to the sponsors who kindly contributed towards the event. A special mention to Mrs. F Nomani, a member of the Parent Shuraa who was the principal organiser for the event. She worked hard and pulled the event off. It was a HUGE SUCCESS.


The total raised to date for the Olive Reading Library was a staggering £4,150. 


Thank you to all for your  generosity.
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The Total raised for the Olive Reading Library was a staggering????. Thankyou to all for the generosity.








PARENT QUESTIONNAIRE


Please find attached a parental questionnaire. Please can you kindly complete and return to your children’s class teachers week commencing Monday 6th March 2017.








Assessment Week


Pupils will be assessed w/c Monday 27th March 2017. Please ensure that you spend some time with your children in readiness for the assessments in phonics, reading, writing and mathematics.





Pedestrian Gates


Please rest assure I am chasing the pedestrian gate in the car park almost on a daily basis. I will let you know of any updates on this matter when I have it.





School Crossing Patrol


Mr. Adam Khan has been appointed as the new Pedestrian Crossing Patrol. Please encourage your children to use their manners when they greet Mr. Khan in the morning.





HEAD LICE AWARENESS


Please can we advise that all children’s hair be tied back to minimise any risks of the spreading of headlice.





Staff Governor/Trust Governor


I am pleased to announce that Mrs. Parveen Yusuf, Deputy Principal, has been elected as the Staff Governor for the Olive School, Preston.


We also have a new Trust appointed Governor, Jane Guy to replace Andrea Walker.





SOCIAL ACTION PROJECT – ENVIRONMENT AND PLANTING (for parents and children)


 As part of our Spring Term 2 Social action project we will be doing some planting on Thursday 30st March 2017 from 2:45pm – 4.00pm at our new estate London House. If any of our parents have any planters, bulbs, plants, soil etc please can you bring this along with you on the day.





Parent Shuraa


There will be a Parents Shuraa Meeting on Thursday 9th March 2016. The timings will be from 5:15pm -6:15pm. There will be provisions made for prayers.





Menus


Thank you for returning the food choices. Halal Meat, (white meat currently) is being served. We will let you know when Red Meat is going to be available on the menu.





Tesco Store, Leyland 





Reception will be visiting the Tesco store in Leyland as part of their work on food. The purpose of the visit is to see how and where the food source comes from. The workshop is referred to as “Farm to Fork”.  The visit will be at no cost to the parents. Please note the date and times for the visit:


Ibn Zubayr: Wednesday 15th March 2017				


Bint Muhammad: Thursday 16th March 2017


A separate letter will be sent with your child.





Commonwealth Day


On Monday 13th March 2017, pupils will be learning about the Commonwealth Day. Pupils will be involved in activities celebrating the Commonwealth. Pupils will be encouraged to wear colours which represent the flag of the Commonwealth country chosen by the teacher. There will be a voluntary donation for the non-uniform day. The donations from the non-uniform day will go towards charity





END OF TERM


School will close on Friday 31st March 2017 and will reopen on Tuesday 18th April 2017.

















SCHOOL BUSINESS MANAGER RECRUITMENT


We have successfully recruited a School Business Manager. She is currently in the process of undergoing necessary checks. We will keep you updated in future communication.





London House





The work is coming to an end and we are planning to move over the next few weeks. There will be a carefully planned induction programme for pupils and parents before we take up occupancy. I am confident that we will be in the new building before the Easter break. I am confident that the building will be handed over to the school by the building contractors by week ending 6th March 2017.


Once we have the keys, there will be a need for volunteers to help the Olive Team put up displays, back boards, help organise rooms etc. If you are interested in helping the Olive Staff, please contact Farhana Patel on the school number with your details.


VISITS PLANNED FOR LONDON HOUSE


Staff visited on Tuesday 28th March 2017 as part of the twilight and created floor plans for their learning environments.


Pupil Shuraa will visit the new site with Mr Ditta on Monday 13th March 2017.


Bint Muhammad pupils visit – Tuesday 14th March 2017


Bint Muhammad parents visit – Tuesday 14th March 2017 at 2pm


Ibn Zubayr visit – Wednesday 15th March 2017


Ibn Zubayr parents visit – Wednesday 15th March 2017 at 2pm





Thursday 16th March 2017 from 10:00 – 10:45pm – Bint Qays 


Thursday 16th March 2017 from 10:45 – 11:30pm - Ibn Salamah


Bint Qays parents visit - Thursday 16th March 2017 at 2:00pm.


Ibn Salamah parent visit – Friday 17th March 2017 at 11:00am.





There will be an information sheet given on Parents evening which will include details on how children will have their lunch.








COMMUNITY SPIRIT


At London House, the school would really benefit from having an outdoor tap and also a canopy for the Outdoor Provision area for Reception classes. If there are any parent(s)/family members who are tradesmen or would be willing to help the school with this please could you contact the school office with your details.





PARENT GOVERNOR BALLOT RESULT


Sahin Captan – 7 votes		Shahla Hassan – 2 votes		Dr. Syed Fuzail Imam – 3 votes


Irshan Patel – 5 votes		Irfan Patel – 20 votes		Shamsa Malik – 12 votes


Imran Ghani – 20 votes		Tahera Nomani – 26 votes		Zubair Wadi – 17 votes


Congratulations to Tahera Nomani. We welcome her as our new Parent Governor.








